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Meeting Minutes
March 29, 2016
1.0 Preliminaries



1.1
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM


1.2
Roll Call: Michael Delfino, Pat Emmons, Jay Murphy and Sam Wong
2.0
Request for a Variance




2.1
North End Pizza

The new owner is requesting to waive the requirement for an automatic grease interceptor because of space and cost.  Sam is not in favor of granting a variance, but is willing to extend the date of compliance for up to one year.  Jay motioned to deny the request for a variance and extend the deadline for compliance for one year.  The motion was seconded by Pat and carried 3-0.

3.0
General Business

3.1
Vouchers Pat motioned to accept all vouchers for payment.  Motion was seconded by Jay and carried 3-0


3.2
Transfer Station

Sam and Mike met the Gary and Steve DePaolo regarding recent complaints.  The employee in question will be relocated.



3.3
Office Space

Sam spoke with Tom Moses and Tom has agreed to have the Recreation and Inspections Department switch spaces.  Tom will ask the approval of the Selectmen


3.4       Proposed Eversource project




The project has been placed on hold



3.5
Part time accounting position

Sam is seeking to create a part-time, 5 hour a week accounting position which be funded through grant funding.  Pat motioned to create the position.  The motion was seconded by Jay and carried 3-0.
4.0
Application to Install Subsurface Sewage Disposal System


4.1
7 Proctor Avenue
Jay motioned to approve the plan.  The motion was seconded by Pat and carried 3-0



4.2
241 White Pond Road

Pat motioned to approve the plans based on Mr. Kamel’s conditions.  The motion was seconded by Jay and carried 3-0

5.0
Updates 



5.1
2016 Regional Community Health Needs Assessment

Pat motioned to fund $2000 of grant money.  Motion was seconded by Jay and carried 3-0



5.2
Mandatory septic pumping regulation discussion

The State recommends pumping once every 2 years.  The Town of Acton has enacted a mandatory pumping once every 2 years.  Sam would like consider the possibility of enacting the same type of regulation in Hudson.



5.3
SAPC Grant focus is on underage drinking
5.4
PWTF Grant – we are in the 2nd year of implementation which ends on June 30, 2017.  Sam is researching additional grants.
6.0
Adjournment
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